Statement of the DPRK Delegation 

during the GD on Item 7
(39th session of HRC, 24 September 2018)

Mr. President,

My delegation is seriously concerned over the continued violation of human rights being committed by Israel in Palestine and other occupied Arab territories (OPT) despite repeated calls and demands of the international community. 

The indiscriminate and disproportionate killing by the Israeli military of civilian protestors particularly women and children and the expansion of Jewish settlement in violation of international law raise international indignation and condemnation. 
On this opportunity, we also express our condemnation of the illegal action by the US, the main patron of Israel, to move its Embassy to Jerusalem and the recent threat to undermine the UNRWA.  
My delegation strongly urges Israel to stop at once mass killing of civilians in the OPT and abide by international human rights and humanitarian law, the UN Charter and other relevant UN resolutions. 

While expressing our objection to any attempt to remove the item 7, we reiterate our support to and solidarity with the Palestinian people in their just struggle for self-determination and national sovereignty. 

Thank you.  

